



June 30, 2022

Dear Friends,

For the past year or so the Wooster Square Monument Committee has been working on a project to replace the statue of Christopher Columbus that was removed from Wooster Square Park by the City of New Haven in June 2020. We have made three presentations of various concepts to the Historic District Commission. In each case, the commissioners found issues with the request and have asked us to return to answer more questions. 

On July 13, 2022, we will be making a fourth presentation to the Commission. The committee has decided to keep and repair the existing stone foundation in honor of our ancestors who raised the money and built the foundation. The sculpture of the Immigrant Family Experience will be set on a newly laid piece of granite which will be set in front of the foundation with the sculpture facing into the park with the existing foundation as a background. The foundation will have shrubbery, Ilex Glabra, planted on three sides. Directly behind the sculpture, the committee is proposing to place brownstone similar to the stone in the foundation in the ground for both maintenance reasons and to connect the old, being the foundation, with the new sculpture. The foundation and sculpture will be lit by 120v well lights, four around the foundation to wash the sides and two in front of the sculpture to highlight its beauty. 

We are appealing to our neighbors at this time to join us on July 13th at 7pm at the HDC meeting to speak in support of the project or to send letters of support to the Historic District Commission. Your support of this project will resonate greatly with the Commissioners and help our project become reality. The letters of support should be addressed to Katherine Learned, Chair and sent to hdc@newhavenct.gov. Should you want to attend the meeting and speak in favor of the project on July 13th, the zoom link is:  https://newhavenct.zoom.us/j/98663026872?pwd=MkhiZzlDVm01TWx0TllTVkpkWHZXUT09 Passcode: Planning2.
On behalf of the Wooster Square Monument Committee we thank you for your input throughout this process and for your support of the project. Together we can make history!

Respectfully,
Bill Iovanne, Jr.
Laura Florio Luzzi
Co-chairs
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